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ATTENTION OF RESPONDENTS IS DIRECTED TO: 
 
 

ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS RECEIVED THROUGH 5:00 PM ON AUGUST 25, 2025 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Issued by the Ohio Turnpike and Infrastructure Commission through Aimee W. Lane, Esq., Director of 
Contracts Administration 
 
 

 
____________________________             AUGUST 26, 2025 
Aimee W. Lane, Esq.,    Date     
Director of Contracts Administration   
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ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS RECEIVED THROUGH 5:00 P.M. ON AUGUST 25, 2025: 
 
 
Q#1 Page 2 of the RFPs is a Submitted By form. Where does this go in our response, and does it 

count toward the 15 page limit? 
 
A#1 This page can be inserted behind the cover page or cover letter and does not count toward the 15 

page limit. 
 
 
Q#2 Appendix A references deck replacement, superstructure replacement, and substructure 

rehabilitation. Is the expectation to perform a study to determine whether each bridge will 
undergo only a deck replacement or a full superstructure replacement? 

 
A#2 Yes, the selected consultant will perform an inspection and evaluation of the existing structures 

to affirm the recommendations for rehabilitation within the Draft Scope of Services, Section A(1) 
and A(2).  

 
 
Q#3 Are there any other OTIC or LPA projects planned in the vicinity of Project 71-25-06 that 

would require coordination? 
 
A#3 Project No. 71-25-06 is planned for the 2028 construction season. At this time OTIC does not 

have any other projects planned for this vicinity in 2028. Respondents may wish to call the local 
governments or ODOT District Office to find out if those entities have planned projects in the 
vicinity during the 2028 construction season. 

 
 
Q#4 Will concrete deck cores or roadway pavement cores be required for this project? 
 
A#4 The structures within this project will be raised. Approach roadway pavement cores can be taken 

to consider existing pavement buildup and aid in the design of a proposed pavement buildup to 
achieve the necessary raising of the structures. Concrete deck cores will not be necessary as the 
deck will be replaced.    
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